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 On behalf of the Board of Directors, I 
would like to extend greetings and I hope your 
spring semester is off to a great start.  Thank you to 
those who attended our Annual Meeting & Confer-
ence in November at the Embassy Suites in Chatta-
nooga.  This year, we had our second year in a row 
of record high attendance.  This is very exciting and 
we hope to see the same turnout in Memphis this 
year.   
 I especially want to recognize session pre-
senters…thank you for your willingness to share your 
ideas and experiences with your fellow TACRAO 
members.  I hope each of you were able to return to 
your institutions with new ideas and a fresh perspec-
tive.   We received some great feedback from several 
of you on the conference evaluation.  The Board has 
already reviewed the survey results and we are work-
ing on ways to implement some of your ideas at this 
year’s conference to make the experience better for 
everyone.  I encourage you to reach out to me if you 
have ideas or would like to get more involved. 
 In December, I had the opportunity to 
attend the AACRAO Leadership Meeting in Wash-
ington, D.C. along with Avery Swinson (President-
Elect), Dusty Duncan (Immediate Past-President) 
and Tim Amyx (Past President).  I am happy to re-
port that TACRAO continues to be a leader among 
state organizations.  Our colleagues look to us for 
best practices and ideas to improve.  For the past two 
years, I have returned from this meeting with much 
pride in our organization and I want to commend 
you for your continued participation and support of 
TACRAO.   
 In February, I attended the SACRAO 
Annual Meeting in Oklahoma City as our state rep-
resentative.  I was glad to see so many familiar faces 
from Tennessee.  Our state was well represented 
both on the SACRAO Executive Committee and 
among presenters.  In just a couple of years, 
SACRAO will come to Tennessee and I encourage 
you all to consider attending the 2018 Annual Meet-
ing and Conference.  TACRAO Past President, Me-
gan Mitchell, will serve as the LAC Chair for this 
event and we will be sure to work closely with her to 

keep TACRAO members in the loop as the confer-
ence planning begins. 
 Finally, I hope you will mark your calen-
dars to attend the various workshops and 
roundtables coming up this summer and fall.  We 
will host a Support Staff Workshop in April in Mid-
dle TN.  I hope you will consider extending this 
opportunity to your support staff.  Our planning 
committee is putting together a great agenda for the 
day that you won’t want to miss.  I encourage you to 
stay plugged in throughout the year by regularly 
checking the tnacrao.org website and subscribing to 
the listserv.  If you want to get more involved with 
TACRAO, please fill out the “I Will Volunteer” 
form on our website and we will find a place for you 
to serve.   
 As always, we welcome your suggestions 
and input.  If you have ideas or suggestions that you 
would like to share with the Board of Directors, 
please don’t hesitate to reach out to me anytime 
throughout the year.  Thank you again for the oppor-
tunity to serve as your President! 

Lots of TACRAO representation at  

SACRAO 2015 in Oklahoma City!  

Michele Priddy  
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With spring break just 

around the corner, it’s hard 
to believe that the 

TACRAO Board is already 
planning the next TACRAO 

Annual Meeting, 

 
We are looking forward to 
the 2016 TACRAO confer-

ence in Memphis, Tennes-
see which will be held on 

November 16– 18, 2016!   

  
We are excited to provide 
you with the  opportunity 
to network with col-

leagues, gain knowledge in 
a variety of sessions, share 

your experiences and have 
a memorable and fun con-

ference.    

 

We hope to see you in 

Memphis! 

Look for more info coming 

soon on tnacrao.org and in 

the future issues of 

TACRAO News! 

Save the Date for TACRAO 2016 — November 16-18, 2016 
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TACRAO Presentations 

Log on to 

TNACRAO.org  
 

Check TNACRAO.org often 

for  new opportunities on the 

website include a Members-

Only section.  Employment Op-

portunities are posted as re-

ceived from institutions, so 

check this page regularly for 

open positions within Admis-

sions and Registrar offices.   

 
An email will be sent to mem-

bers to access the Members-

Only section which is for paid 

members only.  Help us keep 

your info secure by not sharing 

the password with others. 

As we move towards TACRAO 2016 in 

Memphis, it’s never too early to think 
about presenting at our annual confer-

ence. 

 
Of course, there are benefits of attending 

TACRAO but even more benefits for pre-
senting include having your session listed 

as one of the Top 5. 

 
If you are trying to decide if you’d like to 
present at TACRAO, take a look at the 

top 5 presentations from TACRAO 2015 

based on your evaluations! 

Top 5 Presentations from TACRAO 2015 

(in order of program) 

 
Session 1.2: You Say Youõre Good at Multitasking.  Are You, Really?, Ni-

cole Martin, East Tennessee State University 

Session 3.1: FERPA Jeopardy. Rheanna Plemons, SACRAO Rep 

Session 4.1: Just Text Me: Improving the Admissions Experience Through 

Texting, Tracy Comer, Austin Peay State University and Annette 

Wagner, Volunteer State Community College 

Session 6.4: A Value Greater than Cost: Communicating the Unique 

Worth of Your Institution, Kate Amburn, Carson-Newman University 

Session 7.3: Whatõs Your Main Thing?, Tim Amyx, Volunteer State 

Community College 
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TACRAO cannot hold the many 

events throughout the year or pub-

lish the much-anticipated calendar 

without the help of our volunteer 

committee chairs and co-chairs. 

 
If you are looking for a way to get 

involved in TACRAO,  
contact one of the chairs listed on 

the right.  Whether you’re interest-

ed in helping with special events or 

assist in putting the calendar to-

gether, our chairs can get you 

where you want to be. 

 

Suppor t Sta f f  Workshop Committee Cha irs  

West 

Kenderek Harris- Co-chair 
Southwest Tn. Community Col-

lege 

Kharri11@southwest.tn.edu 

 

Monica Scott- Co-chair 

Lane College 

mclayborne@lanecollege.edu 
 

 

 

Middle 

Eltra Butler- Co-chair 

Volunteer State 
eltravisa.butler@volstate.edu 

 
Kellie Siniard- Co-chair 
Chattanooga State Community 

College 
Kel-

lie.siniard@chattanoogastate.edu 

East 

Crystal Randolph- Co-chair 
Lee University 

crandolph@leeuniversity.edu 

 

Darren Echols 
Lee University 

dechols@leeuniversity.edu 

TACRAO Sessions Nominated for AACRAO Annual Meeting 

TACRAO has a reputation of having great ses-

sions at its annual meetings and 2015 was no 

different!  As the Board reviewed the conference 

evaluations from the annual meeting, we were 

both proud and impressed by the positive session 

reviews.   

 
We had a great opportunity to nominate two 

TACRAO sessions for presentation consideration 

at AACRAO this year.   

 
Congratulations to Kate Amburn from Carson-

Newman University and Nicole Martin from 

East Tennessee State University on being selected 

for consideration.  The TACRAO Board sends a 

big “thank you” to all of our annual meeting ses-

sion presenters.   

 

Also, thank you to all who completed the overall 

conference evaluation.  Your feedback is so valua-

ble as we plan for our next conference in beauti-

ful Memphis, TN.  

AACRAO Leadership  

Conference Update  
 
Avery Swinson (President-Elect), 

Dusty Duncan (Past-President) and 

Michele Priddy (President) attended 

the AACRAO Leadership meeting in 

Washington, DC.  This was a time to 

share idea among our peers and lead-

ership teams from other state and 

regional associations.  Mike Reilly 

recognized TACRAO multiple times in 

front of the group with positive feed-

back on our entire conference.   

 
Sessions attended included topics on 

legal issues, state legislature advocacy, 

event planning and finance.  There 

were also multiple roundtable discus-

sions.  The roundtables brought up a 

couple of interesting ideas such as 

exhibitor speed-dating, a graduate 

school college fair, giving gifts to 

conference presenters, having a 

sponsor provide conference 

bags.  We also discussed various 

dues structures and adding a His-

torian as a board position.   

 
Our AACRAO rep for this year’s 

conference has been con-

firmed.  Jacqui Elliott will at-

tend.  Jacqui is a long-time friend 

and supporter of TACRAO. She 

presented a couple of sessions at 

our conference in Kingsport.  She 

will be a great addition to the 

conference agenda. 

mailto:Kharri11@southwest.tn.edu
mailto:mclayborne@lanecollege.edu
mailto:eltravisa.butler@volstate.edu
mailto:Kellie.siniard@chattanoogastate.edu
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TACRAO 2015: Navigating the Rivers of Higher Education 
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“M y favorite part of the conference is 

the sharing of ideas. Even though performance 

based funding means we are competing for dol-

lars, this group is always willing to share best 

practices as it relates to admissions, day to day 

operations, and retention.” 

 

 -TACRAO Annual Meeting Attendee 



 

TACRAO 2015: Navigating the Rivers of Higher Education 
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Crown Level 

College Scheduler LLC 

 

Platinum Level 

Digital Architecture 

 

Diamond Level 

Ellucian 

 

Gold Level 

National Student Clearinghouse 

 

 

Silver Level 

ACT 

FileSolve 

Hobsons 

Interstate Graphics, Inc. 

Scrip Safe 

 

Bronze Level 

Atlas Flags, Inc. 

CampusCast 
North Carolina Outward Bound School 

 



Meet your 2015-2016 TACRAO Board Members 
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Sammy Stevens, VP for Admissions 

and Financial Aid 

Regional Admissions Counselor 

University of Tennessee, Knoxville 

 

 

 

Kelly Pietkiewicz,  VP for  
Recruitment Services 

Admissions Counselor 

University of Memphis 

 

 
Dawn Carter, VP for Records and 

Registration 

Associate Registrar 

Northeast State Community College  

 

 
Carol Laney, VP for Publications and 

Information Technology 

Systems Support Specialist-Admissions 

University of Memphis 

 

 

 

 

 
Kellie Siniard, VP for Administrative 

Support Services and Outreach 

Kellie Siniard 

Chattanooga State Community College 

 

Michele Priddy, President 

Registrar 

Aquinas College 

 

Avery Swinson, President

-Elect 

Director of Admissions and 

Enrollment Development 

Walters State Community 

College 

 

Dusty Duncan, President 

Associate Director 

East Tennessee State University 
 

 

Jessica Swiney, Secretary 

Director of Registration & Records 

King University 

 

Tracy Comer, Treasurer 

Assistant Director of Admissions 

Austin Peay State University 

 



College Fair Automation Update 
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Fall 2016 - Automated sponsored College Fairs! 
 
 It’s time to prepare for the regional Fall college fairs sponsored by the Tennessee Association of Collegiate 

Registrars and Admissions Officers (TACRAO). The fairs will be automated again this year! 

 
 Students will be encouraged to register for the automated fairs online at 

www.gotocollegefairs.com.  Registration produces a “Student Admittance Pass” which includes a barcode linked to 

the student’s contact information.  The student will present the “Student Admittance Pass” to participating colleges 

that they choose.   
 The college representative will scan the barcode, collecting the student’s information.  College recruiters 

are able to upload the data at their convenience.  In as little as two business days after the upload, colleges are 

emailed an excel spreadsheet and csv file (you choose the format that works best for your admissions office sys-

tems) with all of the student data collected. 
 This process significantly expedites the exchange of information between students and institutions.  This 

allows for more meaningful conversation between college representatives and students, and eliminates wasted time 

filling out the same info at every table again and again.  It is a great benefit to both the students and the colleges, 

streamlining the process for all!   

 
 As for the scanners, there are three different rental options available to the participating colleges and uni-

versities for the upcoming college fair season.  Your institution may select from the standard scanners, premium 

scanners, or the smartphone application for iPhone and Android platforms.   
¶         The smartphone app (iPhone & android platform) – This continues to be the preferred scanning de-

vice.  This option offers the greatest functionality and brings features not available on the handheld scan-

ners.  This option is worth consideration if you have not yet experienced it 

 
¶         The premium scanner – It remains a strong option for many admissions offices.  If you opt to use this 

scanner type, order early as these scanners tend to sell out in the late summer months. 

 
¶         The standard scanner – It will always be the “go-to” scanner, bringing affordability and convenience to 

over 1000 users last year.  GoToCollegeFairs is happy to offer this scanner to the market again 

 
¶         Address Verification – This is a unique feature that converts the student’s self-reported address to USPS 

bulk mail compliant format, for a VERY low seasonal fee, no limit on the number of records converted 

 
Log on to www.gotocollegefairs.com to determine which rental option is right for you. Please call Gotocollegefairs 

at 888-601-0200 if you have any questions.  You may also visit their support page www.gotocollegefairs.com/

support for helpful hints, additional resources and general FAQ’S. 

 

 

http://www.gotocollegefairs.com/
http://www.gotocollegefairs.com
http://www.gotocollegefairs.com/support
http://www.gotocollegefairs.com/support


 

Looking for 

ways to  

connect with  

other  

TACRAO 

members?? 

 

¶ Visit our  

website 

 

¶ Like us on 

Facebook 

 

¶ Join the 

TACRAO 

List -Serve 

 

¶ Volunteer    

 

 

 

 

 

Meet Vol 

State’s  

Annette  

Wagner 

Institution : Volunteer State Community College 
Title: Assistant Director of Admissions 
How long have you worked in higher education? 10 years 
 
What is the most rewarding part of your job? 

Helping students! I know that sounds cliché, but it really is the best part.  The decisions that 
they make about higher education will change their lives forever, and it’s an honor to share 
in that process with them. It feels great to know that I’m making a positive difference in 
someone’s life. 
 
What motivates you professionally? 

I came from a family where education wasn’t a priority.  My grandfather dropped out of 
school after the 8th grade, and my mother only completed high school.  Being the youngest 
of three children, and the first of them to go to college, I understand how scary the process 
of going to college can be.  I also understand that education is the ultimate equalizer in our 
society, and I’m motivated to use mine to help others get theirs. 
 
What is your favorite part of TACRAO? 

The annual meeting offers a fun atmosphere to learn what other schools and colleagues are 
doing around the state to serve students.  Each time I attend, I come back to work with new 
ideas on how to serve students better. 
 
Fun fact: 

I’m a runner.  I’ve completed 1 full marathon, 1 Tough Mudder, and 14  ½ marathons. 

Interested in serving on, or chairing a 

TACRAO committee?  

 

Your TACRAO board is happy to announce 

that you can now register to volunteer quickly 

and easily by http://www.tnacrao.org or by 

clicking here to access the online form. 

 

Go online to contact board members and 

committee chairs to see where you can help! 

Be a TACRAO Volunteer 

http://www.tnacrao.org/
http://www.tnacrao.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/412784065417399
https://www.facebook.com/groups/412784065417399
http://www.tnacrao.org/listserve.html
http://www.tnacrao.org/listserve.html
http://www.tnacrao.org/listserve.html
http://www.tnacrao.org/resources/volunteer2012.pdf
http://www.tnacrao.org/?page_id=942

